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To:  I-195 Redevelopment District Commissioners 
 
From:   Caroline Skuncik, Executive Director  
 
Date:   January 19, 2022 
 
Re:  Special Use Permit Applications- Live Entertainment as an Ancillary Use to the 

principal retail/restaurant/bar use for property located at 191 Dyer Street 
 
 
Introduction 
 
This memo outlines the special use permit application submitted by BAC CVP Providence Hotel 
LLC (applicant) to allow live entertainment as an ancillary use to the retail/restaurant/bar space 
within the building located at 191 Dyer Street (Lot 395, Assessor’s Plat 20). 
 
Request for Relief 
 
The applicant is requesting relief from Section 1201 of the Providence Zoning Ordinance- Special 
Use Permit for Live Entertain-Ancillary Use in the D-1 District for the retail/restaurant/bar space 
with the building on the property. 
 
Section 1201 of the Providence Zoning Ordinance 
Table 12-1 of Section 1201 identifies the principal and temporary uses allowed within each zoning 
district. Live entertainment as an ancillary use is permitted with a special use permit. 
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The grant of a special use permit requires the following finds of fact: 
1. Granting the proposed special use permit will not substantially injure the use and enjoyment 

of, nor significantly devalue, neighboring property; and 
2. Granting the proposed special use permit will not be detrimental or injurious to the general 

health or welfare of the community. 
 
 
Application 
 
The applicant provided the following statements in support of their application: 

• “The proposed special use will not substantially injure the use and enjoyment of neighboring 
property because the proposed special use is intended to supplement the hotel use currently 
existing at the property, and will be compatible with the neighboring uses.” 

• “The proposed special use will not significantly devalue neighboring property because the 
proposed special use is intended to supplement the hotel use currently existing at the 
property and will be compatible with the orderly growth and development of the City of 
Providence and the immediate downtown neighborhood.” 

• “The proposed special use will not be detrimental or injurious to the health or welfare of the 
community because the proposed special use is intended to substantially serve public 
convenience and welfare, and will not result in or create conditions that will be inimical to 
the public health, safety, morals, and general welfare of the community. 

 
 
Recommendation 
 
Based on the activities customarily associated with the operation of a hotel and given the area in 
which the hotel is located, the grant of a special use permit will be compatible with neighboring uses 
and will not create conditions inimical to public health, safety, morals and the general welfare of the 
community and it is recommended that the special use permit be granted. 
 
 
 
 
  


